Recovery Housing Network of Westchester

Meeting Minutes

February 10, 2009

Meeting Facilitators: Dahlia Austin and Karl Bertrand

Present: 

	P. Anderson, Grace Church
	S. Howard, Yonkers YMCA

	D. Austin, DCMH
	J. Johnson, Westhab

	K. Bertrand, PD&D
	Y. Spiegel, PD&D

	J. Blum, JanPeek
	D. Stern, DSS

	D. Booker, Sharing Community
	S. Tisne, Lexington Center

	N. Diaz, Pathways to Housing
	I. Wolfe, Renaissance

	Erika D’Aquino, Greyston
	


 TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introductions

II. Announcements

III. Review of minutes from 1/13/09 meeting

Email any necessary changes.

K. Bertrand: What was the result of our discussion on the two homeless men in Mt. Vernon?

D. Austin: They were referred to services. 
IV. James Flynn in Peekskill

D. Austin: We are all feeling overwhelmed by the death in Peekskill. It is a reminder of why we are here, and why our work is important.

K. Bertrand: James Flynn was known to the authorities, and to JanPeek. The VA and JanPeek had reached out to him, but he choose to be outside. The irony is that in two weeks, HUD funds for 3 housing first units will become available. We can' t know if he would have accepted a place in that program, but he would have been a candidate.

D. Stern: But he left the shelter system voluntarily.

J. Blum: We reached out to him, be he could not comply with standard shelter requirements.

K. Bertrand: This is the central purpose of the RHN, to find more flexible ways to get more individuals helped- such as Pathways.

N. Diaz: Yes, and we have 4 new slots open now!

K. Bertrand: Get individuals to fill them from Grace Church.

I. Wolfe: Or passed from the Samaritan Initiative who need services.

K. Bertrand: The lesson for us is that we have too many projects in limbo; we must push through all the pending projects especially the Samaritan Initiative. We are still negotiating with HUD about that project. HUD has declared that we can not use the $1,050,000 funds to house more than the original number of 9 clients. We will appeal if necessary!

V. Revised housing inventory

See handouts.

K. Bertand: No numbers from OASIS- they have become secretive while under scrutiny. What is the warming center occupancy?

D. Booker: We are at overflow at 1 Hudson St.

P. Anderson: No vacancies at our warming center.

K. Bertrand: Final results from the homeless street count are not available yet. However, in addition to the individuals in shelters, 11 were found on street in Yonkers, 2 in Mt. Vernon, 1 in Peekskill. Paul, any progress on making your warming center year-round?

P. Anderson: No, no changes to report.

J. Johnson: Met with Diane Stern at DSS about RAP for Singles. Westhab will open 6 slots at the Yonkers YMCA, using referrals from the Sharing Community. The Y will be able to screen the clients before housing them to make sure that they are appropriate.

S. Howard: I actually have 4 vacant rooms right now, and will have 2-3 more by the end of the week.

J. Johnson: In White Plains, CHI will be housing individuals referred by Grace Church. Paul, Debbie Perkins will be contacting you soon. Exact number of beds not set yet.

K. Bertrand: Thank you Diane!

D. Stern: Funds exist for 6 beds (not 10). Shawyn you can screen individuals and veto those you can't handle.

K. Bertrand: We still do have a decision about the Renaissance worker who is serving this population and was supposed to be funded through the Samaritan Initiative. 20 people in Permanent Housing are getting case management. The county has not found the money to sustain it.

These individuals are getting services, and are stable in housing. That is saving the county money.

I. Wolfe: These individuals are the most difficult.

D. Austin: I will tell Grant that without a solution, his people will be back on the streets.

K. Bertrand: The most cost effective way to provide services is to “continue” to pay Renaissance.

K. Bertrand: The county budget for the homeless must change in reaction to the economic crisis. We need more rent subsidies, more case management, more year-round warming centers!

S. Tisne: Good luck with that!

K. Bertrand: Agencies should go to the county legislators and explain that needs have changed. We need more money because people are unemployed, sleeping in the snow, and on chairs.

D. Stern & D.Austin: Grant will support you.

P. Anderson: What are you asking for, exactly?

K. Bertrand: Year-round warming centers, and more funding for housing subsidies & mobile services.

D. Stern: Special needs population- DCMH gets money. County does not even know if it can make it through the year.

S. Tisne: We must ask for a small, focused amount of funds.

K. Bertrand: How much more rent subsidies do you think you need?

D. Stern: $1000/month for 20 people = $240,000 for the year.

Even if HUD does approve the revised Samaritan Initiative within 30 days (at $40,000/month), it will take 90 days for county to process the contract. We'd have to secure $120,000 advance to get people out of the cold immediately.

VI. Continuum of Care planning

K.Bertrand: new application for HUD CoC will contain request for funds to continue Project Trust. The application will be out in May or June. Need to plan it in next 60 days.

The Partnership meets in next few weeks to set priorities.

Then during March and April we can create the list of projects.

Figure out how you can evolve in 2010 over the next several weeks before our next meeting here.

I. Wolfe: It would be useful to bring mental health people to these meetings for better coordination.

S. Howard: Yes, I have 4 male axis-I mental health residents now. They are not appropriate for us. I have been in contact with DCMH, and the SPOA applications are in. I have told the ACT Team that these 4 men will be homeless in March. So far there has been no responsiveness. That is frustrating! We need to find a way to house them before we reach the deadline and there is a crisis.

Next meeting date: 3/10/2009 at 10am.


